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FPS GENERAL MEETINGS

There will be four general meetings of the Society in the
autumn, all at 5.30 p.m. in the new Meeting Room of the
Zoological Society of London, in the Outer Circle, Regent’s
Park. :

On Tuesday, September 13th, Mr H. H. Roth, of FAO, will
talk on FAQO’s wildlife conservation programme, and Colonel
Mervyn Cowie, our new Vice-President, will show a wildlife
film of Samburu and other northern parts of Kenya.

On Tuesday, September 20, Mr Roger Wheater, Warden of
Murchison Falls National Park, Uganda, will give an illus-
trated talk on ‘‘Management Problems in a Uganda National
Park.”” This will be preceded, at 3.00 p.m., by a Reunion
Meeting for those who went on the two FPS East African
tours last February, at which films and slides taken on the
tour will be shown. If any member who is going on the 1967
East African tour, or any other member, would like to attend
this meeting please inform the Administrative Secretary so
that teas can be ordered.

On Tuesday, October 27, Dr David Harrison, author of
“Mammals of Arabia,” will give an illustrated talk on ““The
Status and Conservation of Larger Mammals in Arabia.”

On Thursday, December 1, Mr James Hancock will talk and
show slides about the Everglades National Park in Florida

and the disastrous results of draining the water from the
Park.

FPS FIELD MEETING
A field meeting will be held in the New Forest on Saturday,
October 22, to see the fallow deer in the rutting season. As
an early start will be necessary, members are advised to stay
the previous night in Lyndhurst, Fordingbridge, Ringwood,
or nearby in the north-west quadrant of the Forest. One hotel
is the Compton Arms, Stoney Cross, near Lyndhurst. Sir
Dudley Forwood, a member of the FPS Council, has kindly
invited members to a buffet lunch on Saturday, and it is also
hoped to arrange a showing of some of Mr Eric Ashby’s fine
films of the forest on the Friday evening. Please write to the
Administrative Secretary for details.

FPS TOUR TO INDIA
The Society is planning a tour to visit wildlife reserves in
india probably in February, 1968. We should be glad to hear
from any members who would be interested in joining this
so that we can have some idea of numbers.
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